
  EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION 
CHAPTER 1098  

SHAWNEE, OKLAHOMA 
 

The Shawnee, OK, EAA Chapter 1098 is an official chapter of the EAA, Wittman Airfield, Oshkosh, Wisconsin 
54903-3089.  Phone (414) 426-4800.  Chapter 1098 was organized to promote aviation in the community, provide 
camaraderie, sharing of aeronautical knowledge and skills among those with interest in grassroots aviation and 
who share the objectives of the EAA.  Chapter dues are $20.00 per year, payable on January 1. Normally our 
meetings are held on the fourth Sunday of the month at 2:30 PM in the Aviation Vo-Tech Building, Northeast 
corner of the Shawnee Airport, Shawnee, OK. Time, date and place is subject to change.  Please check your 

newsletter for current meeting information. 

 
Chapter Website: EAA1098.org 
Facebook: EAA Chapter 1098 

 
Newsletter information:  EAA Chapter 1098 publishes the newsletter once a month.  Its purpose is to inform.  
 

Members are encouraged to submit aviation- and member-related information and 
suggestions to the newsletter editor. 
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The August meeting will be at the normal time and place – Sunday, August 26, 2:30 PM, at the 
Shawnee airport. 
 
As noted in the minutes below, the monthly Sundance pancake breakfast and Young Eagles 
event will be this Saturday, August 25, at the Sundance Airport. Word has it that pilot and 
Senator Jim Inhofe will attend the event.  
 
In addition, volunteers are always needed and appreciated, so if you are able to lend a hand, 
show up at 7:00 AM. 
 

 
(The image shows 9 to 11 AM, but the normal, and probably correct, time is 8 to 10 AM.) 
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VMC CLUB QUESTION 
 

John Myers has posed the following question for the Chapter members, with the intent that we 
will discuss during the monthly meeting.  Everyone is welcome to research or plan comments 
for the group.   
___________________________________________ 
 
Question: At the non-towered airport, when remaining in the traffic pattern, when should a pilot 
turn crosswind? Are straight-in (long final) landings permitted there? 
___________________________________________ 
 
Think about it and we will discuss on Sunday! 
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EAA Chapter 1098 Minutes  

 
Courtesy of our Secretary, Larry Danko, from July 22, 2018: 
 
Attendance  
Members:   
 
  Larry Danko 
  Greg Chapman 
  Diane Chapman 
  David Ames 
  Doug Garland 
  Gary Manning 
  Gail Braden 
  Jeffrey Drebes 
  Glen Drebes 
  Gary Barentine 
  George Scott 
  Delores Scott 
  David Best 
  
 
Visitors: 
 
Meeting was held at Shawnee Airport Terminal Building. 
Gary Manning opened the meeting at 2:30. 
 
Old Business 
 
March minutes were distributed with News Letter in April, Motion to accept by Gary Manning, 
and seconded by Dave Ames 
 
A trip on Aug 19 to Johnson Creek Idaho (5000 feet altitude) is in the late stages of planning.  
See David Ames for more information.  There will be one more meeting to discuss food and 
camping equipment for the trip. 
 
A motion was made to keep same officers as last year by David Ames, seconded by Gail 
Braden, all approved. 
 
Treasury Report 
 
New treasurer:  Greg Chapman  
Current balance is $3690. 
 
Young Eagles  
 
Sept 15 Chapter 24 will fly at Guthrie.  We need to supply ground personnel and all help is 
appreciated. 
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New Business 
 
Dave Best has volunteered to be the website editor.  Larry will turn the passwords over to him. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Planning for the rest of the meetings tor 2018:  
 
July 22 (15) Robert talk about his airplane using a motorcycle engine conversion 
   Oshkosh 
Aug 26 James Rodriguez report on his educational experience at Oshkosh. 
Sept 15  Guthrie Community Day; Need help on the ground 
Sept 23 replaced by above 
Oct 28  Open   Oshkosh report? 
Nov 3   Larry Hinton Chili and Bean Fly-In at Goldsby 
Nov 25 (3)  Thanksgiving weekend No meeting 
Dec 8  Holiday Dinner at Gary’s 4:00 
Dec 23 No meeting 
 
Remember the following flying opportunities: 
 
First Saturday Pancake Breakfast Ponca City Wheels Down (WD) 8:30 
Actual Dates are 4/7, 5/5, 6/2, 7/7, 8/4, 9/1, 10/6, 11/3, and 12/1. 
 
Forth Saturday Pancake Breakfasts and Young Eagles at Sundance, 8:00am - 10:00am.  While 
Chapter 24 is hosting them, WE are also to be involved.   
Actual dates are 3/24, 4/28, 5/26, 6/23, 8/28, 8/25, 9/22, 10/27, 11/24, and 12/22. 
 
Chapter 24 is having a monthly fly-out. 
  August 11  Pelicans Landing,     Cedar Mills  (3T0)   WD 12:30 
  Sept 14 (Friday) Hard 8 BBQ,      Stephensville TX (KSEP) WD 12:30 
  Oct 20  Stearmans Bar & Grill, Stearmans Field (1K1)) WD  12:30 
  Nov 17  Enriques Mexican Restaurant, Ponca City (KPNC) WD 12:30 
  Dec 15  Hard 8 BBQ,       Stephensville TX (KSEP) WD 12:30 
 
Program 
 
George Scott and Delores are back in the area, and his son now FBO at El Reno 
Filled in and gave an impromptu and interesting talk on some of his flying experiences. 
  
Project Review 
 
Motion was made to close meeting by David Ames, seconded by Larry, and all approved. 
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OTHER INFO 

 
Mark your calendars!  Saturday, September 15 is fast approaching. 
 
Volunteers from Chapter 1098 will be needed, so we’ll see you up there. 
 

  



7 

Sundance had a groundbreaking ceremony for a new 40,000 square foot hangar, on Thursday, 
August 23. Gary provided some pictures of the event. 
 

 
Jerry Hunter 
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SAVE the DATE! - 100th Anniversary of Henry Post Army Airfield 
 

 
 

Saturday, September 1 
10:00 AM to 4:00 PM 

More information here:   
https://sill.armymwr.com/promos/save-date 

 
 

  

https://sill.armymwr.com/promos/save-date
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CLASSIFIEDS 

 
If you know of a classified that is outdated, or want to submit a new one, please notify the 
newsletter guy. 
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NOTICE: If you are receiving the newsletter but are not a member of the chapter and would like to become a 
member, please contact our Treasurer, Jeff Seebach and he will provide you an application. If you are already, a 
member of EAA National all that is required is to fill out our application and pay $20.00 and you are then a 
member of EAA Chapter 1098. If you are unable or do not want to join at this time, you are still welcome to 
attend our regular meetings.  


